
ECW  on  TNN  –  September  3,
1999: Two Out, One In
ECW on TNN
Date: September 3, 1999
Location: Lost Battalion Hall, New York City, New York
Attendance: 1000
Commentators: Joey Styles, Joel Gertner

This is the second episode and I honestly have no idea what’s
going on at the moment. Apparently we’re coming up on Anarchy
Rulz which for some reason had the main event of RVD vs. Balls
Mahoney but I don’t think that was advertised before the show.
You’ll hear that a lot in these reviews: the matches aren’t
really planned. Let’s get to it.

ECW World Title: Taz vs. Yoshihiro Tajiri

Taz is world champion but would be gone very soon. He would be
in the WWF in January. Tajiri has Corino and Victory with him
in his corner. You can barely understand the announcer. I
think this is non-title. Taz pounds on him to start but walks
into the handspring elbow.

Tajiri kicks him in the head and this is for the title. Ok
then. Tajiri tries the Tarantula but gets countered into what
we would call the Alabama Slam. Head and arms Tazplex and Taz
spits in Tajiri’s face. They slug it out and Taz hooks a
capture Tazplex to kill Tajiri. Taz hits the crossface shots
but gets kicked in the head for two. Tajiri tries a big kick
but Taz ducks and the Tazmission ends this quick.

Rating: C-. Nothing great here but the crowd LOVED Taz. That
being said, he would lose the title at the PPV to Mike Awesome
and would say goodbye to ECW. That’s not good because the
Dudleys would be leaving really soon also. Tajiri is a guy
I’ve been liking more and more lately as those kicks were
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SWEET.

Theme song after the opening match which is something that was
a trend of theirs.

Joey is in the ring to open the show. There’s a TNN chant to
start which sounds like they’re saying TNA. Now they chant
NYC.  Joel  Gertner  comes  out  and  declares  himself  the  new
cohost. His nickname tonight: Joel “I’m like the Rubik’s Cube:
the more you play with me, the harder I get” Gertner. Those
were always hilarious.

They bring out Jerry Lynn who says that they’re better than
Raw and Nitro. Therefore, he should bring them the best match
they can. He calls out RVD for a TV Title shot RIGHT NOW.
Fonzie, RVD’s manager, comes out and says no. Lynn goes after
Fonzie so RVD comes out for the brawl.

Anarchy Rulz ad.

Someone has jumped from WCW to ECW. Find out who it was on the
hotline! Or wait another 30 minutes because they show up at
the end of the show!

Here are the Dudleyz who are here for their last night in the
company. Before they can talk though we go to the announcers
and are told next week it’s RVD vs. Lynn.

House show ads.

ECW Tag Titles: Dudley Boys vs. Spike Dudley/Balls Mahoney

The Dudleys, on their last night in the promotion remember,
are challenging here. Why would Heyman give them a shot if he
knew they were jumping ship? No wonder they’re not in business
anymore. This is joined in progress after a break. The champs
take over and clear the ring. Balls throws Spike over the top
onto the Dudleys in a cool spot. Back in and Spike walks into
a Bubba Bomb to take him down.



Now let’s stop watching the match and see a replay of what we
just saw. Spike is dropped over the barricade and is busted
open. The Dudleys have threatened to win the titles and give
them to the McMahons on Raw. Bubba sets for the back splash
off the middle rope but Spike punches him in the balls. Bubba
responds by superbombing him off the middle rope as we take a
break.

Back with the champions hitting their finishers at the same
time for two each. D-Von hits a reverse DDT on Balls while
Spike is thrown over the top and through a table. Balls comes
back with chair shots for both guys. He brings in a table and
covers it in tacks which isn’t going to end well for him.
According to the first law of wrestling, Balls goes through
the table that he set up. They botch the ending as Spike
misses the save he’s supposed to make so the referee counts
three but goes to count four. 3D to Spike gives them the
titles a second later anyway.

Rating: D+. Match was a mess but the whole point of it is that
th company has no idea what to do now because they’ve lost the
titles and the Dudleys are headed out the door with them.
Spike teamed with a lot of random people to fight his brothers
and Balls was just another in the line of them.

More house show ads.

Rob Zombie likes ECW so we get a music video of his with ECW
clips in it. This eats up like three minutes.

The Impact Players pose. Ok then. That’s Justin Credible and
Lance Storm.

Rollerjam ad. I LOVED that show for some reason.

The Dudleys are here again and after the hotline is plugged
again, they say that here, boys become men and men become
heroes. In the WWF, heroes become legends. Great line from
Bubba: “If God was a heel, he’d be the Dudley Boys.” He calls



Stamford, Connecticut the true hot bed of hardcore wrestling.
However, before they go there’s one more thing they need to
do.

They say they’re going to ruin the company by taking out the
heart and soul of the company. The fans chant for Sandman and
the Dudleys say they’ll give him 3D if he comes out. Instead
they tell Dreamer to come out if he cares about this company
at all. Dreamer has a very bad back at this point. Dreamer
comes out but Heyman is stopping him from getting into the
ring. Francine comes out and Bubba calls her a $2 w****. Joel:
“Joey can I borrow $1.87?”

This is all being done over clips of the Dudleys and Dreamer’s
highlights.  The  Dudleys  talk  about  the  time  they  broke
Dreamer’s  wife’s  neck  which  was  the  story  they  used  when
Beaulah wanted to get out of wrestling. Bubba says the Dudleys
used to come into her hospital room and double team her.
Dreamer still won’t come to the ring as the Dudleys taunt him.
He finally snaps and it’s on. Since it’s ECW, we get a ref and
a bell and the titles are on the line.

Tag Titles: Tommy Dreamer vs. Dudley Boys

Dreamer takes them down with a double Russian legsweep for
two. Tommy finds some salad tongs and grabs D-Von’s balls.
Francine throws in a ladder which Tommy tettertotters into the
Dudley’s  faces.  Francine  hits  Sign  Guy  in  the  head  with
something to take him down. Bubba gets thrown into the ladder
and D-Von gets thrown into Bubba, resulting in the falling
headbutt ball shot to D-Von.

Bubba gets up and sends Dreamer into the ladder which kills
him because of his back. The Dudleys destroy Tommy with belt
shots and loads up 3D but Dreamer counters with a DDT. Cue the
returning RAVEN who kills Bubba with the Even Flow and pins
him to win the titles with Dreamer, his mortal enemy.

Rating: C. This is a really hard one to grade because all that



mattered were the last 10 seconds of the match. A lot of it
was Dreamer out cold while the Dudleys beat on him so it
barely qualifies as a match. Anyway, this was the big return
mentioned earlier and Raven got an eruption after finally
returning from WCW. At WCW, there had been a meeting where
Bischoff told the roster that if anyone wanted out to get up
and leave now. Raven was the only one that walked out and he
was in ECW in a week.

Raven celebrates in the crowd while Dreamer is stunned to end
the show.

Overall Rating: C+. This show has a VERY different grading
scale than the rest of the shows I do. For one thing, they had
no idea what they were doing yet and their top champions were
leaving in the span of two weeks. What exactly were they
supposed  to  do  in  that  situation?  Anyway,  this  was  about
getting the Dudleys out with a bang and they certainly did
that. Fun show, but they had a lot to learn, and to be fair
the show got a lot better structured soon.

Remember to like me on Facebook at:

http://www.facebook.com/pages/kbwrestlingreviewscom/1179302949
74885?sk=wall


